MINUTES


Lincoln Hills Sports Car Group 

Orchard Creek Lodge

July 7, 2008

Board Members: 





President
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Chuck Schmidt

V.P. Membership
DiAnn Rooney
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Cherė Andre

Secretary
Pat Heesch

Community Liaison
Joan Zehnder

Treasurer
Arnie Sondergard
Web Master

Dick Brewster







Historian

Virgil Berry

Introductions

●
John started the meeting off at 7:05 p.m. by celebrating several members (Dave Steinkraus, Joan Zehnder, Arnie Sondergard, and Terry Rooney) birthdays with a rousing rendition of Happy Birthday, led by John Milbauer.
●
John also congratulated Tom Ware and Alice Greiner on recently becoming Mr. And Mrs. Ware.
Reports

· Pat H. asked for any corrections to the April minutes, which were e-mailed to all the members.  Other than giving John Milbauer a new first name, they were approved.  

· DiAnn R.said we have 61 household sports cars in our club.  DiAnn reminded us that any single members who bring guests to a road event, need to have the guests sign a release form beforehand.  Also, please correct your membership roster to reflect Harvey Short as a single person (no spouse).
· Arnie S. reported that our bank balance at the end June was $856.  This included dues for one new member and the expenses for the Cinco de Mayo party.
· John Z. gave Dick Brewster’s report saying that the Northern California trip’s pictures are on the website, and if anyone has any problem with the website to notify Dick.

· Chuck Schmidt and John Z. both stressed that if members say they will go on a road trip they should make this commitment.  A lot of work is undertaken by the trip leaders to organize and plan a trip, and if not enough members at the last minute are interested, or fail to show up after they’ve said they’ll be there, then the leaders may decide to cancel that trip.
· Arnie S. was thanked for leading the No. Cal. Trip.  Arnie said that due to a personal conflict for the November trip to Pt. Reyes, it will be rescheduled for next year. 
· Pat Heesch (yours truly) has invited those interested in looking at the shops in Truckee, or visiting the Donner Lake Museum, to stop by their cabin in Tahoe Donner after the August 22nd trip to Big Springs Garden.  A sign-up list was passed around for those interested in stopping by the Heesch cabin.
· Chuck briefed us on the trip to Yosemite July 21st-23rd, and said reservations should be made promptly.

· Sept. 9 – 10 will be our Clear Lake overnight trip with the Masons and Myers leading the way.  There will be a luau in the evening when we get to Lakeport.

· On Sept. 27th the Chappells and Brewsters will lead a one day trip to Ironstone Winery which will feature the Concourse d’Elegance.

· On Oct. 7 – 9 the Hansons and Drakes will be taking us to the Mendocino/Ferndale area
· October 15th the Drakes and Samuels will lead a one day drive up to the Placerville area.

· October 21st is the date for the trip to Santa Cruz.

· John Z. in Cherė’s absence, reported on some of Cherė’s ideas for future parties, including a picnic at Young’s Winery in Plymoth, and/or a Midget Cart Racing idea.
Old Business: 
· No old business was discussed.
New Business
●
Ron Goleno brought up the idea of having a magnetic type sign to put on our sports cars when we are on one of our rides.  Ron has designed an oval sign with a “generic” sports car on it.  Discussion was made whether we were Lincoln Hills Sports Car “Group” (per our bylaws) or “Club”.  Joan Zehnder, as Community Liaison will check out this question.  Motion was made and passed to have our club purchase stickers (approx. $240).  Ron G. will do the work.

· John Z. reminded us that elections will be coming up in the fall for the four elected officers.  The election will be held in October, and the results announced in November.

· Meeting was adjourned at 8:08 and 37 members were in attendance.
Respectively submitted,

Pat Heesch

LHSCG Secretary
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